College Poll Worker Recruitment Program is a Successful Beginning
Program Summary

On Tuesday, Nov 3, 2009, Buncombe County Board of Elections (BCBOE) conducted its General Municipal Elections. Thirty-one college students and young adults participated as Poll Worker assistants in the various precincts, and as part of the College Poll Worker Recruitment Program. They served in the following capacities: 

· Poll Worker assistants – 24 recruits served in the various precincts as Poll Worker assistants.

· Rovers – 3 recruits transported various supplies to individual precincts, as needed.

· Technical Assistants – 4 recruits responded to precincts’ phone calls regarding issues with the new Onsite Voter Registration Database (OVRD). 

Program participants were comprised of students from the University of North Carolina-Asheville, Warren Wilson College, Asheville-Buncombe Technical Community College, Montreat College, and other younger residents of Buncombe County. 

Future
The College Poll Worker Recruitment Program has emerged as a promising pilot program for future efforts in recruiting younger community members from all backgrounds in complementing the existing poll worker force in Buncombe County. For the year 2010, the Public Policy Institute at Western Carolina University aims to continue collaborating with the Buncombe County Board of Elections, and various other colleges to continue the drive to recruit the next generation of poll workers.

-  Contributed by 2009 College Poll Worker Recruitment Program Coordinator, Sami Disu

